On her 41st birthday in 2023, Samantha felt a hard notch on her skull. In just 12 days, it had grown into a bump that was causing extreme discomfort. She went to the hospital at 2am begging the doctors to remove it. At the emergency department, a CT identified a lytic lesion which had eaten through the bone. This began a two week stay at The Toledo Hospital and a two-month journey to receive the pathology results identifying Langerhans Cell Hystiocytosis (LCH). In Toledo, she was told by the Neurologist “we have good news, you don’t have cancer,” in the middle of the day and a call that night from an oncologist who said, “you have a rare adult cancer and need to go to another hospital for care.” 

Quickly, she began researching for answers and rapidly developing symptoms. The Histiocytosis Association’s website guided her to the physician list and resources which led to Samantha’s treatment options when her local Oncologist was unable to provide support. Within the past 15 months, she has received 11 days of radiation, steroid infusions, 8 rounds of chemotherapy, and months of Mek inhibitors which have treated symptoms throughout her body.

Samantha credits the organization for her ability to access key providers, treatment options, and support groups. Despite the ongoing pain and recent journey, she plans to hike in support of others and to continue regaining strength for her children Logan (19) and Kinley (11).

